
 

 

 Memo 
 
To: Coakley Executive Committee 
From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator  
Date: April 26, 2023 
Re: Activity report 
____________________________________________________________ 

  
Deep Bedrock Study Addendum 

On November 29, 2022 the EPA approved the Deep Bedrock Report and provided a number 
of follow up areas to for the CLG to address. These conditions were included in an 
addendum which was was provided to EPA on March 31, 2023 by WSP.  
 

GMZ PERMIT 
Now that the Deep Bedrock Study is complete, the final GMZ permit application is being 
prepared. The new application will include new overburden wells to the West which have 
been recently installed and sampled. The application will be finalized based on results of data 
from new wells.  

 
Southern Well Installation Workplan 

EPA asked us to amend the work plan to consider creating a single line parallel to the South 
of North Road rather than installing multiple geophysical lines north of North North Road. 
EPA will determine based on this whether this will be adequate to locate the Southern well. 
 

Water Service Connections 
Still awaiting a response from the property owner on Breakfast Hill road regarding the sizing 
of a fire service line.  
 

Surface Water Evaluation 
WSP is nearing completion of a draft workplan which will be submitted to the agencies in the 
next week or two. This workplan will address comments specific to surface water 
groundwater interaction provided by EPA in response to the submitted Deep Bedrock study.  
 

Spring Monitoring 
The draft contract for the Spring monitoring work is in. There is an increase in this effort due 
to increases in lab costs and additional wells which include the MW 25 wells. WSP is hoping 
to conduct the spring monitoring in mid to late May. 
 
 


